
Spring Record of Clay-colored Sparrow for North Carolina

HARRY E. LeGRAND JR.	 J. MERRILL LYNCH
331 Yadkin Drive
	

Route 7, Box 156
Raleigh, N.C. 27609
	

Raleigh, N.C. 27614

On the afternoon of 13 April 1985, we visited a large farm pond on SR 1618 about
3 air miles W of Halifax in Halifax County, N.C. We were observing a flock of about 25
White-crowned Sparrows (Zonotrichia leucophrys) in a thicket of willows and other
shrubs near the shore of the pond. Among the White-crowned Sparrows were several
Field Sparrows (Spizella pusilla), one or two Chipping Sparrows (S. passerina), and a
bird that appeared to be a Clay-colored Sparrow (S. pallida). Many of the White-
crowned Sparrows were singing, and among these songs we heard one consisting of
several low buzzes, which we thought to be that of the Clay-colored Sparrow. After
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about 5 minutes, we were able to observe the bird feeding on the ground at the edge of a
thicket adjacent to an open field. We saw it, off and on, for several minutes, as close as 30
yards. The overall sandy, pale gray appearance was quite noticeable, and its unstreaked
breast was whiter than those of the Field and Chipping Sparrows. The brownish
auricular patch was distinctive, as were the dark malar stripe, the white superciliary
stripe, and the white median crown stripe. Striping was very apparent on the sandy gray
back. The bill was pale in color (not black), and the legs were pink. The color of the
rump patch was not seen. In flight, the bird's shape resembled that of the Field Sparrow
more so than that of the Chipping Sparrow because of the relatively long tail, and the
flight call also resembled the tsip note of the former.

We have each seen Clay-colored Sparrows in the Carolinas on several occasions.
The direct comparison of the above described bird with Field and Chipping Sparrows,
the field marks observed, and the buzzing song heard leave us with no doubt as to the
identification.

The Clay-colored Sparrow has been seen on numerous occasions in North Carolina
in the fall and several times in winter; only a handful of these records are inland.
However, there has been no acceptable record for the spring season. LeGrand observed
one at Raleigh, for several seconds, on 9 May 1971 (Amer. Birds 25:723); but Teulings et
al. (Chat 40:69-71) did not consider the record entirely satisfactory because of the brief
viewing time. Two Clay-colored Sparrows were reported near Fayetteville on 18 May
1981 (Amer. Birds 35:814), but no details were provided. The Halifax County sighting
appears to be the first in spring in the state observed by more than one individual as well
as the first with numerous details provided.
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